
AMBIT ENGINEERING, INC. CIVIL    ENGINEERS    AND     LAND     SURVEYORS 

200 Griffin Road, Unit 3, Portsmouth, NH 03801 
Phone (603) 430-9282 Fax 436-2315 

 
17 November 2022 

Peter Stith, Technical Advisory Committee Chair 
City of Portsmouth 
1 Junkins Avenue 
Portsmouth, NH 03801 

RE: Lot Line Relocation Application at 184 Walker Bungalow Road and 27 Shaw 
Road, Tax Map 223 / Lots 18 and 19 

Dear Mr. Stith: 

On behalf of Brian Neste, Brady Byrd, and Austin Repair and Renovation, LLC we hereby 
submit the attached and enclosed Lot Line Relocation Plan for a proposed minor revision to 
the property line between 184 Walker Bungalow Road and 27 Shaw Road. The project 
consists of the transfer of 3,834 Square feet of land from Tax Map 223 Lot 18 to Tax Map 
223 Lot 19. No new construction is contemplated at this time; but construction will occur in 
the future. We hereby request that we be placed on the Agenda for Technical Advisory 
Committee Review at the TAC Meeting of December 6, 2022.  
The proposed change does not result in any dimensional deficiencies in the revised parcels, 
while making one of the parcels more conforming as it will now meet the lot area 
requirement. The Shaw Road parcel, Tax Map 223 Lot 18, was recently subdivided, and the 
plan recorded at RCRD D-43498. The approved subdivision plan created a drainage 
easement on the parcel; shown on the lot line relocation plan submitted herewith. In the 
future lot development, there is planned to be a drainage pond constructed partially on the 
area of the 27 Shaw Road parcel that is intended to be conveyed to 184 Walker Bungalow 
Road. In order to preserve the future right of the 27 Shaw Road (or other) property owner to 
construct the drainage feature the attached Lot Line Relocation plan shows the area as a 
Future Drainage Pond. That area of the conveyed property will be conveyed subject to a 
deed reservation for that purpose. In accordance with the city approval requirements TAC 
review of the proposed easement is required. We hereby submit for that purpose. 
We look forward to the TAC review of this submission. If there are any questions or 
comments, please feel free to reach out to me. We look forward to an in-person presentation 
at the December TAC Meeting. 

Sincerely, 

John R. Chagnon, PE 
CC: Project Team 

           John R. Chagnon
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